
Dear Parents/Carers 
It is difficult to believe we are now in the last term of the 

academic year! This brings with it excitement for the future 

but can also be a worrying time for some children. We have 

thought carefully about transition arrangements. Children 

will get the opportunity to meet their new teachers on 

Tuesday 1st and Wednesday 9th July. Staff will spend 

considerable time discussing the children’s strengths, areas 

for development, likes, dislikes and any areas of need so they 

are fully prepared for September. There will be further 

information about transition arrangements, later this term. 

Please speak to your child’s current teacher or a member of 

the Senior Leadership Team, if you have any questions or 

concerns.  

 

Our wonderful Year 6 pupils have worked so hard this year, 

and in particular over the last few months. We are so proud 

of how well they conducted themselves during their Key  

Stage 2 SATs last month. Many thanks to the year 6 staff 

who have supported them so well and to the rest of the 

school for supporting them and for being so understanding 

with the alterations that were made to break times etc.  

 

Please remember that as we get further into the summer 

term, it will be really important to apply suncream on your 

children in the morning, send them with sun hats and ensure 

that they have bottles of water. We will take shade breaks, 

when it gets really hot and will always put the safety of the 

children first. This may mean being outside for short periods 

of time or in extreme heat, having indoor playtimes. 

 

Mr Milner 

Headteacher. 

Out of school Achievements  

We really want to know about your child’s out of school 

achievements, please email the school office on 

enquiries@isaacnewton-cit.co.uk with information or send 

their hard work into school, and we will celebrate this in our 

next Newsletter which will be published on Friday 20th 

June. 
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Attendance 
It is parents and carers responsibility to inform the school 
office if their child(ren) are going to be absent from school. 
Please do this by calling 01476 568616 before 9.30am. In 
addition to this, please ensure the children arrive in school by 
8.50am. If they are late, they miss out on valuable learning 
time. Both gates open at 8.40, classroom doors are open at 
8.45am and learning starts from 8.50am. 
 
Here is a reminder of the impact of having below 90% 
attendance. If this continues over a five-year period, this is 
equivalent to half a school year’s worth of lost learning that 
will result in significant gaps. Mr Richards and the attendance 
team continue to work hard to support families, offer advice 
and help get children back in school so they can flourish. 

A reminder that the government have updated their guidance 
connected with attendance. Any holidays, which have not 

been authorised, will now result in a fine from the local 
authority. In addition to this, ten unauthorised sessions (five 
school days) or more in a ten week period, will also result in 
a fine from the local authority. 

Medical Appointments 
Photocopies of medical letters or of medical appointments are 
really useful and will mean that these absences will be 
authorised. Thanks you for your support with this. 

Attendance by Class for the last two weeks. 

How many classes are above 96%  

Class 1 96% Class 8 97.8% 

Class 2 95% Class 9 93.2% 

Class 3 91.3% Class 10 98% 

Class 4 92.1% Class 11 95.1% 

Class 5 96% Class 12 96% 

Class 6 96.8% Class 13 90.5% 

Class 7 90.1% Class 14 93.5% 

Congratulations to classes 1, 5. 6, 8, 10 and 12 for having 
attendance above 96%. 



Is my child too ill for school? 

 

The attached NHS link is a really useful resource for parents/carers if they are unsure whether to send their child to school or 
not. https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


 
 
 
 
School Values 
 
Again this term we will focus on our school value of Respect. 
Being respectful and responsible for their actions will not 
only ensure that children are successful in school, but will 
also serve them well as adults in the workplace. We will also 
be focusing on our Resilience value. 

Celebration Assembly 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Every Friday afternoon, we spend time celebrating all the successes from the week and present children with a 
Headteacher’s Award. Staff choose one pupil from each class for a reason connected with our values (Respect, Pride, 
Responsibility, Kindness and Resilience and for following our simple, but effective, school rules (Be Ready; Be Respectful 
and Be Safe). All children are encouraged to listen carefully to the reasons for the award and they receive a certificate, 
sticker and a round of applause from the whole school. We also celebrate those children who have produced exceptional 
work in school, at home and their out of school achievements. It is always a special occasion and enjoyed by all! 
 
 
 

Dates For Your Diary: 

10th June  Mini Olympics for Year 4  

19th June  Year 5 / 6 Cricket Tournament  

19th June  Class 11 to Belvoir Fruit Farm  

20th June Class 12 to Belvoir Fruit Farm 

24th June Burghley House for Year 5  

1st July Transition 1 for EYFS to Year 5  

8th July KS2 Sports Day at the Meres  

9th July Transition 2 for EYFS – Year 5 

11th July EYFS and KS1 Sports Day  

14th July Rocksteady Concert from 10am 

17th July KS2 Disco (Year 6 go for free) 

21st July 
Year 6 Leavers Assembly 2 – 

3pm 

22nd July End of term 6 

2nd and 3rd September 
Staff Training Day (School 

Closed to all pupils) 

4th September Start of new academic year. 

Children who were chosen to receive a Headteacher Award on  Friday 16th and Friday 23rd May 2025. 



Sports/PE update 

Year 3 / 4 Cross Country 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the end of last term, we took a team of Year 3/4 children 
to the Cross Country Event at Grantham Meres Leisure 
Centre. A distance of 1 mile, the children participated in girls 
and boys events. They were very excited to take part and 
thoroughly enjoyed the experience. Over 100 children in each 
race, our children showed perseverance and reliance, 
particularly in the extreme heat we had been experiencing. 
Well done everyone!! 

Year 3 Tennis Festival 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr doughty took Four year 3 children to a Tennis Festival at 
the Grantham Tennis Club. The Festival consisted of a 
carousel of activities revolved around tennis to improve their 
tennis skills. All the children showed great enthusiasm, 
resilience, and team skills. It was a true pleasure to spend the 
afternoon with them. 

UP THE APPLES!! 

 

Out of School Achievements 

 

 

Congratulations to Esme-Faith on 
achieving her Learn to Swim 1 
Badge.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Alexia who has achieved her Learn to 
Swim 2 Badge and certificate. Well done, great resilience! 
She also achieved her 5 m distance – the hardest swim! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Leo and Oscar who both 

received medals and a trophy from 

their football club, Barrowby. Wel 

done for your perseverance and 

resilience this season. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Malakey for 

being presented with this 

fabulous Football Trophy for 

being an integral member of 

Barrowby Football Club Under  

6’s. 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Oscar 

who took part in the 

Peterborough Football 

tournament whilst 

representing Peterborough 

Foxes where they win the 

whole tournament. Also in the tournament were teams such 

as Arsenal, Crustal Palace, Liverpool, Tottenham and 

Manchester City. They played 8 matches overall. Well done, 

what an achievement! 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to this young man who 

bumped into a legend while out 

shopping in a Sports Store. Elijah was 

pleased to meet Tyson Fury too! 



Work to be Proud of! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Wonderful final draft of the Dream giver by Year 5 
 who have been studying this short film. Powerful  
 imagery and descriptive sentences. Well done to  

   Kayden, Millie, Julia, Chloe and Lainie! 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 A fabulous description of a witch. The class were asked 
 to go over the hideous features of the witch as if they 

   were close up. Jennifer and Georgie used amazing  
   vocabulary and punctuation to have an effect on the 
   reader. Well done!” 

    

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          Phenomenal Emotion Art work linked with PSHE. Well  
          done Class 14! 

 

 

 

Well done to Julia and Alfie 

who both got      impressive 
scores in their maths tests 
this week! They have both 

made huge progress this 
year, excellent work! 

Inspired by the Artist Irene Jones, Ricky has created this 
intricate piece of work. Excellent shading detail too, well 

done! 

Fantastic doodles in Clayton’s sketch book this week. Brilliant 

attention to details and accurate copying from some books in 

his classroom. Well done! 

 

Year 6 have designed and 

created personalised Comfort 

Cubes with really useful tips 

and advice on what to do if 

you are feeling stressed out. 

Going for a walk, concentrat-

ing on your breathing and 

listening to music were some 

of the brilliant suggestions. 

Nicole, Ava-Mae and Ruby. 

Some more, brilliant emotion 

related artwork from Year 6 

this week. They took photo-

graphs of themselves, 

sketched out the outline and 

then completed it! Really  

effective! 



Safeguarding update 

 

In this week’s Safeguarding update, we are focussing on Minecraft. Minecraft is still the best selling game of all time and is a 

bastion of creativity and community. This guide explains how users can play it safely and parents/carers can decide if it’s 

suitable for their children! 

 


